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The Admissions and Academic Policies Committee (AAPC) met twice each month during the academic year to conduct its business.  The work of the AAPC during the academic year involves action items forwarded by the Academic Senate, the VPAA and/or other individuals, proposals generated within the committee, or proposals generated by AAPC ad-hoc committees.  The following report summarizes the activities of AAPC during the period July 1, 2001, to June 30, 2002.

Reports and AAPC Action Items
During the 2001-2002 academic year, the AAPC submitted the following action report to the Academic Senate:

· On November 5, 2001, the AAPC submitted a report to the Senate recommending that Honors Program graduates be awarded a white tasseled cord to be worn by the graduates while crossing the commencement platform.  Both the Senate and the VPAA approved this recommendation.

Other AAPC Business

Other business conducted by AAPC included the following:

· AAPC supported the request that an automatic appeal review be implemented for students who are immediately suspended after one semester’s poor performance under the current Academic Proficiency Policy.  This allows students to automatically return to the University as long as they are willing to participate in structured interventions similar to those imposed on students placed on academic probation.  This automatic appeal review was approved by Dr. Joyal, Provost.

· AAPC and its subcommittees reviewed/discussed the following issues:  (1) academic  proficiency, (2) advising surveys, (3) academic dishonesty, and (4) the drop/add issue and whether faculty should be informed when students drop a class.

· The semester deletion policy was reviewed and revised.

· The AAPC met approximately four times during the academic year to hear student appeals of dismissal and suspension for re-entry into the University. The committee heard approximately 70 appeals for readmission.  In addition, a subcommittee of three met several times to hear “emergency” appeals.

· The following individuals served as AAPC officers for 2001-2002:

Larry Pagel (Business)

Chair

Maebelle Kessel (Nursing)

Vice Chair

Debbie Peterson  (TAS)

Secretary

· New members during the 2001-2002 academic year were as follows:

Lillian Heldreth


English

Kevin McDonough


Library

Ruth Watry



Political Science

These members will serve through Winter 2004.

In addition, a student continues to serve on AAPC. Krystiane Brunner served during 2001-2002.  We have found student input to be invaluable and plan to continue this practice.

This report summarizes the activities of the Admissions and Academic Policies Committee during the past academic year.

Respectfully Submitted,

Larry G. Pagel, AAPC Chair

July 11, 2002

